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Comments: | do not support the proposed directive. This would designate climbing bolts and anchors as banned
permenant installations. It would place far too much power in the hands of individual superintendents. It would
make us have to relitigate anchors and bolts that have stood for decades and routes that are a part of long
standing tradition and fame in the climbing community.

| support a more democratic process where land managers must work with local climbing organizations to
understand what is reasonable and least impactful, while supporting climbing's growing popularity, for example,
with new routes or re-equipped routes.



